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ROBERT F. BLUCHER 

September 17, 1959 - June 26, 2024 

 

BLUCHER 

Robert F. Blucher, age 64, passed away peacefully on June 26, 2024, at his home in New Braunfels, Texas. 
Throughout his battle with glioblastoma he displayed his unwavering faith through his courage and 
determination while maintaining his patented humor. 

Born on September 17, 1959, in San Antonio, Texas, to Richard and Peggy (Gerfers) Blucher. He attended 
John Marshall High School in San Antonio, where he lettered in football. Afterwards he attended and graduated 
with a BBA in Petroleum Land Management from the University of Texas at Austin. Bob worked as a Petroleum 
Landman for over 35 years, eventually retiring from Anadarko Petroleum in 2019. Professionally, his expertise 
and ethical approach to business garnered him respect within the industry. 

Bob was preceded in death by his parents, Richard and Peggy Blucher; and brother, George Blucher. He is 
survived by his wife, Delana Blucher; son, Ethan Blucher of Midland, Texas; daughters, Lauren Willett and 
husband Brock of Magnolia, Texas, and Paige Bentley and husband Newell of Kerrville, Texas; grandson, Luke 
Willett; sister, Rebecca Leader and her husband, Bill of Bandera, Texas; and brother, Rick Blucher of San 
Antonio. 

Visitation will start at 10:00 am Thursday, July 11, before the service. 

FUNERAL SERVICE 
THURSDAY, JULY 11, 2024 

11:00 AM 
PORTER LORING MORTUARY NORTH 

2102 NORTH LOOP 1604 EAST 

Interment in Coker Cemetery will follow the service. The pallbearers will be his son Ethan Blucher, sons-in-law 
Brock Willett and Newell Bentley, his brother Rick Blucher, his brothers-in-law Brandon Hyatt and Jared Hyatt, 
his nephews Chris Leader and Garrett Blucher. 

For those who desire, Memorial Contributions may be made to Bregman Cares to help the foundation’s 
advocacy for Autism at https://bregmancares.org/donate. 
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